BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING MINUTES

February 22, 2006

PRESENT:

Joe Sikora



Rick Ericson

Joe Palladino



Charles Wimberley

Deborah Giampolo


Barry Towers

Representing Elite Management – Frank Goeckler

Call to Order – President Sikora called the meeting to order at 7:30 PM

Approval of the minutes:  The reading of the minutes was waived, a copy having been emailed to the members of the Board, corrected and re-emailed.  It was moved and seconded to approve the minutes, as they appeared in the email.

Financial Report

Treasurer Joe Palladino reported that this is the beginning of a new fiscal year.  The income and expenses are in line with the budget.
COMMITTTEE REPORTS

Standards Committee – Chairman Rick Ericson presented proposed samples for standard numbering of units.  Participation in the program is voluntary.  A standard for the numbers was selected and agreed upon by those unit owners present.

Recreation Committee – Spokesperson Deborah Giampolo stated that the pool will open May 19th and will officially close Labor Day.  Outside of the official dates of Memorial Day weekend to Labor Day weekend, the pool will become self-policing.  The attendant will be on duty during the regular season only.
Other events planned include the following:

· Spring Egg Hunt – April 9th from 1:00 to 3:00

· Kentucky Derby Party – May 6th - $40.00 per couple

· Memorial Day Cookout – May 29th from 11:00 to 2:00

Improvements around the pond and pool area will include taking excess brush down from around the pond, painting of the cabanas, installing a new non-slip surface on the cabana floors, new gravel in the parking lot, and replacement of the bridge decking with Trex synthetic surface material.
Communications Committee – Chairman Bob Ellis noted that the February newsletter has gone out.  The web calendar is being fixed and a software problem is being addressed with the website.  A link has been added to the Country Walk website has also been added.

Developer News – Warren Johnson noted that the Board had a meeting with the developer, Eli Pecthold, on February 1st where their plans and progress were discussed.

Landscape Committee – Spokesman Joe Sikora noted the committee is coordinating landscape projects with the landscaper, Russo, and Elite Management.
Pond/Environmental Committee – Spokesman Joe Sikora noted that 29 storm drains will be cleaned this spring in coordination with the Town of Windsor.

Meetinghouse Committee – Spokesman Joe Sikora noted the front doors have been replaced and the French doors have been ordered.  The roof will be repaired and the railing around the top of the building will be taken down as well as part of the repair.

Welcome Committee – No unit owners moved in or out.

Property Manager Report – Frank Goeckler noted that the street sing project has been delayed and is waiting for good weather.  The markings and flags are still in place.  The Town of Windsor has also determined that the STOP signs are the responsibility of the Conservancy to replace.  Elite will get pricing for these signs.

The fencing replacement project has an updated list.  There is a 4-5 week delivery on material and the vendor is honoring last year’s pricing.
Old Business

None

New Business

Certificate of Incorporation is the last document revised by the Documents Committee.  It tells the unit owners what the Association and Property Management duties for the Conservancy and identifies the makeup of the Board of Directors.  This Certificate must be filed with the State of Connecticut.  Elite will send a copy to every unit owner.
Home Owner Forum
Bob Ellis discussed the list for fence replacement
Next Meeting

The next meeting for the Association will be held March 29th at 7:30 PM.

Adjournment

It was moved and seconded that the meeting be adjourned at 8:30  PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Charles Wimberley – Secretary

March 28, 2006

Approved:

Joe Sikora – President

